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Celebrating 50 years of Golf Fellowship

Presidents Message

Hello Roseville Golf Club Members. | hope you have found some time to

join us for a round of golf this year. With the club championship behind
us, the 2012 golf season is coming to a close. There are still however,
some great tournaments to be played. We will be traveling to Monterey, CA in October to
challenge two of the area’s finest courses, Poppy Hills and Carmel Valley Ranch. This has
always been a favorite golfing adventure of mine. As you might have heard, Poppy Hills will
close for a while and do some much needed remodeling to the course. You might want to
play Poppy Hills one more time as the course is making so many repairs that it will look very
different when all of the changes are completed. In November, the Turkey Shoot/ Past
Presidents Tournament will be fun, followed by The Eclectic Final in December. As 2012
draws to a close, | reflect back at the start and remember all of the uncertainty. Proudly, |
have sat in the President’s Chair and directed our club. I’'ve made some mistakes for sure, and
learned from them. As to the question of whether or not our club is better off because of my
efforts, only time will tell. The job of president, representing The Roseville Golf Club, will pass
to another member next year. | ask that you give that person all of your support as you have
supported me.

Remember to say “thanks” to the staff of Diamond Oaks for providing us with such a
beautiful course to play.

Thank You to the Executive Board, for all of your assistance. To those of you who slapped me
upside my head, when needed, | thank you most of all. Without ALL of your guidance and
direction, | would have been just another golfer on the course. However, now | can say, “l am
honored to have been your 2012 President”.

Sincerely,
Tim Bryan

President Roseville Golf Club



. Vice President’s Message

Hi to all RGC members. Thanks for all the support you have given me this year. | am very
happy with how the year has progressed thus far. Our tournaments have been well attended
and a lot of fun. There are still a lot more events to be played; check out the Tournament
Schedule (attached) to see when you would like to play.

It is not too early to be thinking about our Annual Christmas Party/ awards banquet on
Saturday evening, December first at Sierra View Country Club. We will close out another golf
year and kick off the holiday season all in the same night. This will be an enjoyable evening
that you will want to attend. A reservation form is attached.

I’d like to begin to get an idea of who will be coming. If you could, please send me a note
indicating whether or not you will be attending. This is not a binding agreement. You will be
seeing a “reservation”/signup” form before long. Please send your replies to me at

esposto@juno.com.

The Christmas Dinner Committee (Joe Santone, Carl Kailikole, and myself) are beginning the
prize drive in earnest. We are looking for donations ($ or gifts) for the drawing at the dinner.
If you have a business, we’d sure be open to having you donate your product/service.

As Neil noted in his article, | am running for President of RGC for 2013. I’d love to have your
support.

That’s it for this time. See you all at the Open Meeting/Election on Sept, 20 at 6:30 at the
Diamond Oaks Legends and Heroes grill.

Dick Hunt

RGC Vice-President



Tournament Director’s Message

The club is quickly approaching the fall season and that
signifies that not only are we winding down the 2012
tournament calendar but also the RGC board elections are upon
us. The elections will be held at our Open meeting on Thursday,
September 20. The slate has not been completed as yet but the
list of candidates so far includes Dick Hunt (President), Bryan
Lange (Vice President), Paul Christianson (Treasurer), and Chuck
Heath (Secretary). There will also be 2 positions open for
Member-At-Large that requires a two year commitment. These two positions will give the
newly voted members a chance to observe what goes on behind the scenes with the RGC
Board of Officers and, hopefully, spur them to advance in future elections and help shape the
destiny of our club. On the evening of the Open meeting, we will also accept nominations
from the floor.

We are in the process of setting up our tournament schedule for the upcoming 2013 season
and it has now become a much larger job since | am also working with the Diamond Oaks and
Woodcreek tournament schedules in an attempt to avoid overlapping play dates.
Unfortunately, there are only so many weekends in a season and the play dates fill rather
quickly, so it will be a while before the task is completed. Next year our Monterey weekend
will include a stop at Pasadera Country Club where Patrick Parrish, the former tournament
director for Poppy Hills, has accepted the tournament director position at that facility. He has
assured me that he looks forward to continuing the ongoing relationship he has enjoyed with
RGC and we feel the same way about him. For you who have not seen this new facility, it is
definitely one of the best. In 2013 we will also revisit Lake Ridge Golf Club for one of our
venues in Reno with the second facility yet to be determined. | would appreciate any ideas
from our membership as to other venues in Monterey or Reno, so please feel free to contact
me with your suggestions.

The Diamond Oaks weekday events that we have played this year have been a big success
with those players who have participated, and they would like us to continue with them. This
is a decision that the RGC Board will have to make sometime after the fourth play date is
completed in October. We will keep you informed.

On a final note, since nothing is known at this time about the tournament director position
next year, | would like to thank those who have helped me at the scoring table through this
entire season and you all know who you are. If | tried to list all of your names, this article
would fill another page. However, | would especially like to thank Ken Lyon, the club
handicap chairman, for his very efficient work and for his invaluable assistance to me. A
special thanks to Doug Smith, who has done an outstanding job under some very difficult
circumstances. Also, thanks to Joe Santone, Rick Rusk, and Gary Krohn, for their assistance
and advice as well. Last, but not least, a special thanks to the RGC Board of Officers for their
support and guidance.

Thank you all,

Neil Thomas
Tournament Director
Roseville Golf Club



Rules Committee Message

| compliment all of our members for their efforts to understand and apply the rules of golf. A
vast majority of questions brought to the Rules Committee have been handled properly
during play. Most players have played a second ball and then sought a ruling at the
completion of the round. For the most part players have made the correct ruling during play
but chose to get a ruling just to be sure. In a few cases they may have been disqualified had
they not played a second ball. For example if the player took relief when he was not entitled
to he may have been penalized and ultimately signed an incorrect scorecard. So if you are not
sure, get a ruling. We would rather help you avoid a penalty than have to assess one later.

Rick Rusk

Rules Chair



Webmaster Message

Hello RGC Members:

Well, it’s been a great year for golf so far and we still have several tournaments on the
schedule before the end of the season. What better way to check out the details of those
tournaments, than on the RGC website at www.rosevillegolfclub.com. Just click on the “2012
Tournament Schedule” link at the top of the RGC home page. Not only can you get the play
dates and entry deadline, but you can also sign up and pay online by clicking on the amount
link under the tournament “Cost”. It's fast and simple. Don't have a payPal account? Not to
worry; you can use a credit card on payPal without having a payPal account. Just remember,
the link is removed after 6:00 pm on the “Due Date”.

Another very useful link on the RGC website is the “Member E-mail Address Change” link on
the left side of the home page. This is the best way to inform the board members if your e-
mail address has changed.

Also, feel free to contact me with any questions, comments or problems concerning the RGC
website. Just click “Email the Webmaster” link on the left side of the home page.

Steve Ries

RGC Webmaster



Article for Newsletter — RGC Business

As my term comes to its two year conclusion | want to thank the members of the board for
their inclusion, their guidance and their camaraderie. It has been a learning experience. It
has been great to interact with the members at the events that the board works hard to
maintain. This is an active club and the members should appreciate the effort that goes into
it. | certainly do. If you want your club to continue to thrive and succeed then get involved.
If there are changes or improvements that you would like to see happen to your club then act
onit.

| also want to thank the members. You have kept this golf club going for 50 years now. |
have been associated with other clubs in the 50 plus years | have played golf and | am
impressed with the level of participation; at the inclusion and camaraderie amongst all
members and the overall welcoming attitude of our members. When | travel and play golf |
am happy to talk about my club back home. | tell them about the number of club
tournaments, home and away. | talk about some of the many characters we have in our club
(all in good fun). | hope to enjoy many more years of belonging and participating in the
Roseville Golf Club.

Thank you for the opportunity to serve.

Brian Carr



Member at Large Message

The Christmas Dinner Dance is all set, excellent food, great prizes and great music. DJ Mike will
be playing and would like to hear from you on any request for songs to be played. He has a
great selection but will cater to our requests. | look forward to the celebration and will see you
on the course.

E-Mail requests to Joe65@hughes.net

Joe Santone

Member at Large

Joe



September 20, 2012

Open Meeting
Diamond Oaks

Legends & Heroes
6:30 PM

Elections will be held!
Food! Beverages!



Roseville Golf Club Christmas Party

Saturday, December 1, 2012

Sierra View Country Club 105 Alta Vista Avenue
Roseville, California

7:00 PM —-11:55 PM
(No Host Bar)

Reservation Form Name(s)

Number attending x$30=%

BUFFET STYLE

You may use Pay Pal or mail check, along with this application, directly
to:

RGC P.O. Box 248

Roseville, CA 95678

No reservations will be accepted after November 23, 2012. Any applications received
after that date will be placed on a waiting list.



RGC TOURNAMENT ENTRY

NAME OF EVENT

DATE PLAYED GHIN #

PLAYERS NAME

REQUEST TO PLAY WITH

AMOUNT ENCLOSED $ TOURNAMENT DAY HELPER YES/NO

RGC TOURNAMENT ENTRY

NAME OF EVENT

DATE PLAYED GHIN #

PLAYERS NAME

REQUEST TO PLAY WITH

AMOUNT ENCLOSED $ TOURNAMENT DAY HELPER YES/NO

RGC TOURNAMENT ENTRY

NAME OF EVENT

DATE PLAYED GHIN #

PLAYERS NAME

REQUEST TO PLAY WITH

AMOUNT ENCLOSED $ TOURNAMENT DAY HELPER YES/NO




